
St. Monica's Newsletter
 2025 Term 1 - End of February Edition

Principal's  Message

St. Monica’s acknowledges the traditional custodians of this land, the Wurunjeri
people of the Kulin Nation. We pay our respect to Aboriginal and Torres Strait

Islander cultures; and to Elders both past, present and emerging.

                We’re here to learn. 
                       We’re here to make a difference.

Dear Families,

We’ve had a fantastic start to the school year, with new students and families settling in smoothly.
Teachers are focusing on establishing school and classroom routines to set high expectations, ensure full
participation, and foster deep engagement in learning. Students have already begun working hard in
Literacy and Numeracy, using evidence-based strategies to support their learning. Thank you for your
efforts in making this a great start!

A huge thank you to all the families who attended the Parent Information Sessions and Welcome BBQ. It
was wonderful to see everyone and catch up. Your presence and engagement help strengthen our school
community.

Spelling Mastery: Following our teacher training on the first day, students in Years 3-6 have now been
introduced to the Spelling Mastery Program, an explicit and structured approach to spelling. They have
completed a pre-assessment to determine their level and have been assigned a workbook. Teachers guide
them through the lessons to help them build mastery, strengthen retention, and develop confidence in
spelling.

Ask your child about “Chin it” and “Bin it”—two simple but powerful strategies we use to support active
participation and learning. These approaches help students to engage with their thinking, reflect on their
responses, and ensure they are making the most of every learning opportunity.

This Wednesday, we will gather for our Beginning of Year Mass and to mark Ash Wednesday at 2:15 pm in
the church. During the Mass, our Year 6 students will be introduced to the community and receive their
badges. We look forward to witnessing their leadership and responsibility in action this year.

Together, making a difference

Andrea

I can be safe.
I can be respectful.

I can be responsible.
I can be resilient.



 

Upcoming Events 



 

School Closure Days in 2025 
These dates are aligned with the MACS Vision for Instruction and our School Improvement

Plan and Annual Action Plan 

 Flourishing Learners West Conference 
Term 1 
Tuesday March 11th (revised date) 

Professional Learning 
Term 2 
Friday 16th May 

 Professional Learning 
Term 3 
Friday 15th August 

Time in lieu for staff 

Term 4 
Monday 3rd November (the following day is
also the Melbourne Cup Public Holiday -
school is closed)  

Last day of school for students 
Tuesday 16th December 

Last day for staff - Wednesday 17th December 
Time in lieu days - Thursday 18th Dec and Friday 19th December 



 



 



 

Join the School Advisory Council 

School Advisory Council – St Monica’s Primary School

School Advisory Councils (SACS) are a vital part of governing and operating Catholic
schools within the Archdiocese of Melbourne. At St Monica’s, the School Advisory
Council provides a forum for discussion and discernment, ensuring parent voices
and perspectives contribute to decisions made by the Principal for the benefit of

the school and parish.

Role of the School Advisory Council

The School Advisory Council plays an important role in supporting the Principal by:
Upholding and promoting the school's vision statement and motto
Supporting the development and implementation of school policies
Providing feedback on school improvement plans
Contributing to strategic planning and future directions
Assisting the Principal in fulfilling their educational, financial, and accountability
responsibilities
Representing the parent community at a decision-making level

Membership of the St Monica’s Advisory Council

The School Advisory Council consists of:
Executive Officer – Principal
Parents – up to five current parents 
Parent Engagement Group (PEG) Representative
Deputy Principal
Staff Representative (invitational)

By working collaboratively, the School Advisory Council helps strengthen the
partnership between families, staff, and the wider school community, ensuring the
best outcomes for our students.



 

Join the School Advisory Council 

The School Advisory Council (SAC) is seeking a new member in 2025 and would love
to hear from interested parents, guardians and caregivers. It’s a great way to be
involved in the school!

Send an email to principal@smfootscray.catholic.edu.au to express your interest or
speak to Andrea. Closing date for expression of interest Monday 17th March. 

The dates for the 2025 SAC meetings:

T u e s d a y  1 s t  A p r i l  5 p m

T u e s d a y  3 r d  J u n e  5 p m  

T u e s d a y  2 n d  S e p t e m b e r  5 p m  

T u e s d a y  2 8 t h  O c t o b e r  5 p m  

C e l e b r a t i o n :  T u e s d a y  9 t h  D e c e m b e r  5 p m

You can choose to attend in person at the school or online.



 



 

NAPLAN 2025
NAPLAN preparation is well underway for our Year 3 and 5 students.

Students will sit assessments in Writing, Reading, Conventions of
Language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and Numeracy beginning

on Wednesday 12th March. 
 

Parents may click the link below to find out more information
https://www.nap.edu.au/docs/default-source/default-document-
library/naplan-information-brochure-for-parents-and-carers.pdf

 
Any questions regarding your child’s participation in NAPLAN
assessments, can be directed to classroom teachers or Amy. 

                                  
The NAPLAN test window for 2025 is open from Wednesday 12 March -

Monday 24 March. 
 

Our timetable for the children sitting the NAPLAN tests is as follows:

We have set aside Tuesday 18 March - Monday 24 March as our ‘catch-up’
days for tests also beginning at 9:30am. These catch-up sessions are for

children who were absent during the scheduled first week timetable.  

https://www.nap.edu.au/docs/default-source/default-document-library/naplan-information-brochure-for-parents-and-carers.pdf
https://www.nap.edu.au/docs/default-source/default-document-library/naplan-information-brochure-for-parents-and-carers.pdf


 

TERM OVERVIEWS 
Term Overviews were sent out for all year levels via both Operoo and

Seesaw last week. We encourage families to refer to these overviews when
asking questions about what your child is learning at school. 



 

Maths 
Last week, as part of our Family Information Session, you would have received your child’s
Mathletics login details. We have invested in subscriptions for all our students because we
believe it is an excellent tool for continuing learning at home. 

Your child’s ‘To Do’ list is updated regularly based on their learning in class. A key takeaway
from the information below is that a score of 85% or above (green) is an indication that your
child has demonstrated confidence in that particular skill. A score between 50 and 84%
(orange) indicates they need a little extra practice and a score of less than 50% (red) means
they will need a bit of help. 
If you believe the ‘To Do’ list does not accurately reflect your child’s ability please let your
child’s classroom teacher know. 

If you have misplaced the login details, please contact Amy via email at
amy.horan@smfootscray.catholic.edu.au 



 



 



 

The Tiny Art Show is happening in the last week of this term
so it’s time to start planning and creating your artworks. 

All students, teachers and parents are encouraged to submit an art work
on a coaster. 

Types of artwork
All artwork must be submitted on a blank cardboard coaster that can be
collected from school. Artwork can be painting, drawing, stitching,
printing or glueing items. The only rule is it fits on the coaster.

Artwork collection
On Tuesday the 4th March coasters for the Art Show can be collected
from Melissa during pick up time. If you are unable to collect them during
this time you can collect a coaster any day leading up to the deadline for
submission.

Artwork submission
All coasters will need to be returned to Melissa by Tuesday 25th March.

Art Show



 

MACSEYE
MACSEYE launched their Out of School Hours Care (OSHC) program at 

St Monica’s this week! 

Quynh and Ren, our dedicated MACSEYE educators, 
will be leading the program. 

OSHC operates daily from 3:15 pm to 6:00 pm, 
offering a variety of exciting activities for children to enjoy, including arts

and crafts, sports, drawing, story writing and games.

OSHC is available every day from 3.15pm - 6pm. 



 



 



 



 

                   School Saving Bonus (SSB) 
The School Saving Bonus recently seen in the media is $400 of additional
support for families who qualify for CSEF funding in 2025. To ensure this is
distributed correctly SMF encourage eligible families to submit their
CSEF/concessions 2025 application as soon as possible in Term 1 2025. This will
be applied to your Student levy and/or camp payment to cover the cost of
camps, excursions and school based activities. MACS Schools cannot provide
this SSB to families in a way of cash, vouchers or reimbursement.

School Fees Reminder
Please read this important information regarding School Fees and Levies for
2025.
Fee Structure

Tuition Fee (Family Fee): $1640.00
Curriculum Levy: $380
Swimming Levy: $130.00
Excursion Levy: $165.00



Thursday, 27 March 2025 | 7.00pm – 8.00pm
Quin Auditorium, Caroline Chisholm Catholic College 
Enter via Gate 3 on the corner of Churchill Avenue and Darnley Street, Braybrook

Caroline Chisholm Catholic College invites families with
students in Grade 4 or 5 to join our information session. 

Secure your seats by scanning the QR code.
For any questions, please email registrar@cccc.vic.edu.au or call 03 9296 5311. 

 

Choosing a secondary school for your child can be overwhelming. This session aims to
assist families exploring secondary school options about what to consider when selecting
a secondary school.

Choosing a 
Secondary School: 
Finding the right fit. 



 



 



 



 

$15
Please see the Office to purchase by cash or card. 
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